Australian Defence Force
BP18-MEZ-055, Brindabella Business Park, PO Box 7925 CANBERRA BC ACT 2610, AUSTRALIA

CRESD/OUT/2011/1366

Dr Kathleen Dermody Secretary Senate Standing Committee on Foreign Affairs, Defence and Trade Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Dr Dermody

I write to correct evidence that I gave at the Budget Estimates hearing held on 19 October 2011 concerning the location of a new Australian Defence Force Cadet unit.

In answer to a question from Senator Ian MacDonald (pages 33/34 of *Proof Hansard* Wednesday 19 October 2011), I stated that a new Australian Defence Force Cadet unit had been established by Air Force near Bordertown in South Australia. This information was incorrect because the location of the new unit is Murray Bridge in South Australia.

In addition to this, I note that on page 34 of the *Proof Hansard* (Wednesday 19 October 2011), my rank is detailed as both Brigadier (Brig.) and Major General (Major Gen.) This should be amended to read Brigadier throughout.

I apologise for any misunderstanding that may have arisen.

Yours sincerely

W.T.B. SOWRY

Brigadier

Deputy Head

Cadet, Reserve and Employer Support Division

BP18-MEZ-061 Tel: (02) 612 74760

November 2011